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Randy Drinkard, Bartow County Extension Agent

Fall Lawn and Garden Questions

Q. " I usually oversed my fescue lawn with Kentucky 31, but this fall I want to use one of the turf-type fescues…what are some of the better turf-type varieties?"

A.  The University of Georgia has over 100 varieties of turf-type tall fescuegrasses planted at the georgia experiment Station in Griffin. UGA Soil Scientists continually study and rate these turf-type fescues according to which ones perform best in categories such  as color, density or thickness, disease and drought tolerance, etc. The latest findings show that these varieties do well in our area include, Plantation, Rebel Gold, Rebel Junior and Southeast.        

Q.  "What are those ugly, black worms that are falling out of my trees … will they kill my trees?"     

A.  The insects that you are referring to are called yellow-striped oakworms. The larva or caterpillars can currently be seen chewing on the foliage of oak trees located out on the ends of the branches. Oakworms will not harm or kill older established trees, but they may damage young or recently planted oak trees. Young oak trees may be treated with pesticides such as sevin or malathion. If you prefer to use an organic option, then treat infested branches with a product containing Bacillus thuriengensis(Bt), such as Dipel.        

Q.  "Is it too late to prune my azaleas ... I just never got around to cutting them back earlier this year?"      

A.  Azaleas and other spring-blooming plants, such as forsythia and spirea, can be safely pruned or shaped from when they finish flowering until about the end of August or first week of September. If these plants are pruned after this time, here is a fairly good       

chance that you will also prune out next year's flower buds as well. 

If you have questions, please contact me at the Bartow County Extension Service office at 770-387-5142 or e-mail me at uge1015@arches.uga.edu.

